Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HDR, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, March 31, 2022; Virtual (Online) Public Meeting will take place from 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.; In-Person Public Meeting will take place from 6:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: Online: https://bit.ly/3FHrPVR; In-Person: FDOT Palm Beach Operations Auditorium, 7900 Forest Hill Blvd., West Palm Beach, Florida 33413
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will host a Public Meeting for the I-95/SR 9 Interchange at 6th Avenue South Project. 
If you are unable to attend the meeting, a recording of it will be posted at: https://www.d4fdot.com/pbfdot/future_projects_index.asp

The project involves operational and safety improvements to the interchange including: Adding a lane at the southbound and northbound off-ramps; Adding a merge lane at the northbound on-ramp; Extending the merge lane and adding a right turn lane at the southbound on-ramp; Widening roadway pavement along 6th Avenue South to provide 7-foot buffered bicycle lanes; Adding a lane on westbound 6th Avenue South from Michigan Avenue to the I-95 interchange; Signalization and pavement marking upgrades; Street lighting upgrades; Replacement of railroad tracks, railroad gates, and overhead sign structure.
The purpose of the Public Meeting is to provide interested persons an opportunity to a project presentation and ask questions to project team members as well as make comments. FDOT representatives can be reached via email at Adham.Naiem@dot.state.fl.us to answer questions about the meeting materials.

A printed version of the meeting is available upon request by contacting Adham Naiem, PE, FDOT Project Manager, at 3400 West Commercial Blvd., Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, via email at Adham.Naiem@dot.state.fl.us, or toll free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4440. Additional project information is available at https://www.d4fdot.com/pbfdot/future_projects_index.asp.

Persons wishing to submit written statements may do so by sending them to the FDOT Project Manager at the information listed above.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Guillermo Canedo toll-free at 1(866)336-8435, extension 4302, or via email at Guillermo.Canedo@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Adham Naiem, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, toll-free at 1(866)336-8435, extension 4440, or by email at Adham.Naiem@dot.state.fl.us. For questions or concerns regarding Title VI, contact Sharon SinghHagyan, District Four Title VI Coordinator toll free at 1(866)336-8435, extension 4190, or via email at Sharon.SinghHagyan@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Guillermo Canedo toll-free at 866-336-8435, extension 4302, or via email at Guillermo.Canedo@dot.state.fl.us.
